

400 Crossing Boulevard 8th Floor P.O. Box 5933 Bridgewater, NJ 08807

> T: 908-722-0700 F: 908-722-0755

Direct Dial: (908) 252-4221 Email: jlaskey@norris-law.com

January 25, 2022

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL

Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue, 1st Floor P.O. Box 350 Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 Board.Secretary@bpu.nj.gov

Re: In the Matter of the Joint Petition of Montague Water and Sewer Companies for an

Increase in Rates for Water and Sewer Service

BPU Docket No.: WR22010018

Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch:

This firm represents the Petitioners, Montague Water and Sewer Companies, in connection with the above-referenced proceeding.

We have been informed by Staff that the Board will not be considering the Suspension Order in this matter until the February 23, 2022 meeting. Given this schedule, Petitioners hereby agree that it will not implement rates on an interim basis prior to the effective date of the Board's Suspension Order expected to be filed on that meeting date.

Petitioners do not waive their right to implement the proposed rates at the conclusion of the eight-month suspension period on October 13, 2022, should the Board not issue a final Decision and Order by that date.



NORRIS MCLAUGHLIN, P.A.

January 25, 2022 Page 2

Please acknowledge receipt of this cover letter and enclosures in accordance with the e-filing procedures approved by the Board on March 19, 2020.

Very truly yours,

NORRIS McLAUGHLIN, P.A.

JAMES H. LASKEY

Enclosures

cc: Service List (by email)

Teresa Lyons, Clerk of the Board of Sussex County Commissioners (<u>tlyons@sussex.nj.us</u>) Eileen DeFabiis, Clerk of the Township of Montague (<u>clerk@montaguenj.org</u>)

SERVICE LIST

IN THE MATTER OF THE JOINT PETITION OF MONTAGUE WATER AND SEWER COMPANIES FOR AN INCREASE IN RATES FOR WATER AND SEWER SERVICE

Aida Camacho Welch Secretary Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Ave. Suite 314 P.O. Box 350 Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov

Benjamin Witherall Chief Economist Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Ave. Suite 314 P.O. Box 350 Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 ben.witherall@bpu.nj.gov

Michael Kammer
Director
Division of Water
Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Ave.
Suite 314
P.O. Box 350
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350
mike.kammer@bpu.nj.gov

Suzanne Patnaude, Esq.
General Counsel's Office
Division of Water
Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Ave.
Suite 314
P.O. Box 350
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350
Suzanne.Patnaude@bpu.nj.gov

Kyle Felton
Division of Water
Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Ave.
Suite 314
P.O. Box 350
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350
kvle.felton@bpu.nj.gov

Christine Juarez, Esq.
Deputy Rate Counsel
Division of Rate Counsel
140 East Front St.
4th Floor
P.O. Box 003
Trenton, NJ 08625
cjuarez@rpa.nj.gov

Emily Smithman, Esq.
Deputy Rate Counsel
Division of Rate Counsel
140 East Front St.
4th Floor
P.O. Box 003
Trenton, NJ 08625
esmithman@rpa.nj.gov

Susan McClure, Esq.
Assistant Deputy Rate
Counsel
Division of Rate Counsel
140 East Front St.
4th Floor
P.O. Box 003
Trenton, NJ 08625
smcclure@rpa.nj.gov

Magdy Mekhaeil
Division of Water
Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Ave.
Suite 314
P.O. Box 350
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350
magdy.mekhaeil@bpu.nj.gov

Pamela Owen
Deputy Attorney General
Division of Law
Hughes Justice Complex
25 Market St.
P.O. Box 112
Trenton, NJ 08625
pamela.owen@law.njoag.gov

James H. Laskey, Esq. Norris McLaughlin, P.A. 800 Crossing Blvd. 8th Floor P.O. Box 5933 Bridgewater, NJ 08807 <u>ilaskey@norris-law.com</u>

Laura M. Miller, Esq. Norris McLaughlin, P.A. 800 Crossing Blvd. 8th Floor P.O. Box 5933 Bridgewater, NJ 08807 Imiller@norris-law.com

J. Bryce Mendenhall
OBO Montague Water and
Sewer Petitioners
500 W. Monroe St.
Suite 3600
Chicago, IL 60661-3779
Bryce.Mendenhall@corix.com